
 

Reflection Points 

Membership Quotations  

The Kingdom of Heaven did gather us and catch us all, as in a net and his heavenly 
power at one time drew many hundreds to land. We came to know a place to stand in 
and what to wait in. Francis Howgill 

Early Friends were a community of seekers who recognised in each other a similar 
hunger, a similar quest. Seeking the 'hidden seed of God' they were prepared to 
recognise it wherever they found it. Quaker faith & practice 

Membership is… a discipline within a broadly Christian perspective and our Quaker 
tradition, where the way we live is as important as the beliefs we affirm. Quaker faith & 
practice 

Membership is a way of saying to the meeting that you feel at home, and in the right 
place. Quaker faith & practice  

Membership is also a way of saying to the meeting, and to the world, that you accept … 
the fundamental elements of being a Quaker: the understanding of divine guidance, the 
manner of corporate worship… the practical expression of inward convictions and the 
equality of all before God.  Quaker faith & practice  

In asking to be admitted into the community of the meeting you are affirming what the 
meeting stands for and declaring your willingness to contribute to its life.  Quaker faith & 
practice  

Membership does not require great moral or spiritual achievement, but it does require a 
sincerity of purpose and a commitment to Quaker values and practices.  Quaker faith & 
practice  

Membership is a spiritual discipline, a commitment to the well-being of one's spiritual 
home and not simply appearance on a membership roll. The simple process of becoming 
a member is part of the spiritual journey. Quaker faith & practice 

The membership application process is not only about seeking but also about finding. 
Quaker faith & practice 

Our membership ... is never based upon worthiness... We none of us are members 
because we have attained a certain standard of goodness. Edgar G Dunstan, 1956 

Our membership is of no importance whatever unless it signifies that we are committed to 
something of far greater and more lasting significance than can adequately be conveyed 
by the closest association with any movement or organisation. Edgar G Dunstan, 1956 

 



Membership is a commitment to a bunch of people just like marriage is commitment to 
one person. Anonymous, 1992  (quoted in Alistair Heron, Caring Conviction Commitment 
Dilemmas of Quaker Membership today)  

Membership is the recognition of a sense of belonging which predicates the desire to 
recognise that belonging through membership.  Ben Pink Dandelion 1996 

Membership is an outward sign of an inward experience: a sense of belonging in the 
Religious Society of Friends as your spiritual home. It is a public way of acknowledging a 
private spiritual commitment and of feeling more closely involved with and supported by 
your meeting.  York Area Meeting 

Membership does not change you overnight, nor bring sudden privileges. It may only be 
a stage on your journey, for a time though you are committed to a group where you can 
share your needs and gifts and respond to those of others. York Area Meeting  

My membership is at one and the same time a symbol of what I have undertaken, that 
which holds me to my aspirations, and that which promises me the support of my 
community. Helen Rowlands, 1998 

Membership is about the transformation of individuals who have experienced the divine 
spirit at work in their lives (and) the transformation of a community which has sensed and 
tries to live out, its particular role in bringing about that transformation of the world which 
can be seen as God’s ‘purpose’. Helen Rowlands, 1998 

The moment when one becomes a member of the Religious Society of Friends is not 
necessarily the same as the moment when one becomes committed to it. Young Friends 
General Meeting, 1998 

I have come to see that how I perceive myself in terms of commitment and belonging is 
not necessarily how I am perceived. I can see that I owe it to Friends to make my position 
clear. If the Society can be thought of as a ship, I would like to be one of the crew, not a 
passenger, and to be seen like this. Jai Penna, 1989 

Our sense of community does not depend on all professing identical beliefs, for it grows 
from worshipping together, knowing one another, loving one another, accepting 
responsibilities, sharing and working together. Quaker faith & practice 

Many Young Friends are not members although very involved … in its present form 
membership can make attenders feel excluded. … Many Young Friends are committed to 
the Society of Friends without wishing to become members…  because in the present 
system of joining a specific local meeting they feel excluded because many of us are 
fairly itinerant. Young Friends General Meeting 1998 

We have discovered that as a group we do not hold membership so highly as perhaps 
expressed in other parts of Britain Yearly Meeting. Instead we see living our lives guided 
by Quaker values as more important than if we have officially joined. We do, however, 
acknowledge that people are needed to maintain the structure of the society. Britain 
Yearly Meeting 2004 Minute 39 Minute of 16 to18 year olds group 


	Reflection Points

